DANA HILLS HIGH SCHOOL 33333 Golden Lantern Dana Point, California 92629 ASU Meeting Minutes – Regular Meeting ASU Classroom Date: 3/1/21

Call to Order:

ASU President Aedan Anderson called the meeting to order at: 11:53 A.M.

Roll Call (Total 23):

Anderson, Aedan Gouger, Wyatt Renaud, Jacqueline Drossel, Nick Sudam, Joseph Clark, Hailey Van Hoomissen, Kate Salazar-Hudgins, Olivia Williams, JT Aga, Ali Reid, Jack Misra, Aakrsh Pavoncelli, Val Anderson, Owen Vivas, Paula Palmer, Kaci Meissner, Ella Leydecker, Ella Hall, Milaina Korbonski, Ashley Perman, Kanoa Day, Lila Lansford, Caydence

Absent (3):

Wyatt Gouger, Ali Aga, Aakrsh Misra

Review and Approval of Minutes

It was moved by JT Williams and second by Kanoa Perman to consent Calendar item(s): Minutes of the 2/24/21 regular meeting of ASU. ROLL CALL: Ayes: 19 Nays: 0 Abstentions: 0 Absent: 3 Motion approved: 19-0-0

Treasurer's Report- (see attached)

Purchase Order #: 20695 20696 (approved)

It was moved by Val Pavoncelli and second by JT Williams to approve the above purchase order(s).

ROLL CALL: Ayes: 19 Nays: 0 Abstentions: 0 Absent: 3 Motion approved: 19-0-0

Aedan's Analog:

Aedan: "Big week this week. Make sure you're checking out the homecoming set ups google sheet. Jacqueline put it in the chat for everyone. Mesa, if I'm not wrong, we need 15 hours for this grading period. There are a lot of opportunities this week for hours so get those out of the way now. Also, today, everyone who's gonna be there, we have to take this very seriously because of the strict regulations so we can't be horseplaying. Make sure you're socially distanced and wearing your mask. I know there's a lot of people out there taking pictures wanting us to make a mistake so make sure you follow the guidelines. Very important week for us so let's have it go seriously."

Mesa's Message:

Mesa: "We're getting our shirts Wednesday. Freshmen and sophomores have coordinated with their classmates something to wear. I think freshmen were talking about getting a green shirt. Olivia, or anyone, do you have an outfit?"

Noelani: "I haven't talked to any of the other officers yet, but I was about to ask." Olivia: "We're all coordinating what we're going to wear, I think we're going to wear black leggings and a blue shade for a shirt."

Mesa: "Sets are all done, you'll get wristbands tonight when you get checked in for wednesday. The plan is to zip tie Wednesday hopefully during class time, but if not after school. Everyone who has signed up from the 6-9/10pm hour is the group who will be helping flip the sets. I have an extra drill and a mallet in case something happens. We also have the plastic joints as well. Let's hope that the rain diminishes on Wednesday. Plan A is if tomorrow we move tiers we can go in the gym, plan B is tying the set to the second floor of the science building in the science quad. We have easy ups so we'll make sure to put those up. We have spots for tech sign up today."

Kanoa: "Since tech is there the whole time, it's not just 5-6?"

Mesa: "No it's just the additional help. Also Mr. Dunn has allowed us to move our equipment in the snack bar until Friday."

JT: "For tech, we need, especially, a lot of help in the beginning. For the rest of the time, we only need a couple of tech people there. So, if you're tech, sign up for both, but if you're not just sign up for the second one."

Committee Check Ins:

Senior Director of Recognition:

Jack: "So today is the first day of Women's History Month and we're going to be trying to do more stuff for that, and my commissioners will go into more detail."

Senior Director of Communications:

JT: "This is probably the biggest week for tech. We have three tech setups this week, and we obviously are reliant on the rain. From my knowledge, none of our tech stuff is remotely waterproof so we need to figure that out today. We aren't going to risk our equipment for homecoming. Maybe we can use a portable waterproof speaker if needed. Besides that, a lot of us will be here almost the whole time. It'll be a lot of work, and as soon as we're done we'll transition into clash. The juniors had a meeting brainstorming where to film, and I encourage the other classes to brainstorm as well."

Athletics:

Ella: "I'm kinda in the same boat as Paula trying to figure stuff out. I think we're going to try to get one of those promo videos up."

Paula: "I was texting Kanoa about film dates, so i'll fill you in on that."

Student Relations:

Milaina: "My committee is going to recognize girls in sport, science, and English, and do posts for them each week."

Teacher Relations:

Ashley: "We just posted about women teachers, and why we selected them for women's history month. That just went out today. And, we did teacher of the week. Also, we were thinking of doing a raffle for the teachers this month too."

Fine Arts:

Ella: "I think we're going to post senior girls this week in each department. Then I was gonna talk to drama about making a behind the scenes promo video of Little Women."

<u>KHK:</u>

Joseph: "We have two main things going on. First, the senior banners. We have an order form and a paypal account. We were gonna use one printer, but now we're looking at the district shop. We should be good with allowing those to be sold soon. Also, RH Dana reached out to us about another painting thing with another non profit. So, if anyone wants hours that'll be like an hour on March 12th." Mesa: "Make sure all the advertisement comes to me before it comes out. I'm pretty sure the print shop doesn't charge us too much for the banners."

Loud Crowd:

Paula: "So I know we can't attend, but I'm gonna try to film. There isn't much we can do to get involved. I just want everyone to give us ideas of what we can do with covid rules."

Aedan: "Maybe you should ask what people want? I haven't seen anyone use instagram polls yet, I don't know why we're not doing that. If you set out a poll then you'll get answers, and from that it wouldn't hurt to put those answers into some sort of contest/event. I'm a really strong advocate for the polling, but for the most part you'll get honest answers."

Paula: "Yeah definitely! Do I have access to the account?"

Aedan: "It's not even necessarily using the dana account, you can use your own."

Mesa: "In regards to the football games, we're trying to live stream it."

Pierce: "Yeah I just asked Ferris and he said there's a cost for the livestream."

Mesa: "And if by any chance things get great and perfect, maybe we can have ASU students go to a football game."

Paula: "Can we do powder puff?"

Mesa: "We're very limited with facilities, so no."

Intramurals:

Owen: "We're doing cornhole, and I'll get the graphic to Lila."

Mesa: "I think that's great because it's very competitive."

Owen: "I kinda realized that with ping pong there's a skill gap, so I feel like cornhole is more friendly."

Mesa: "Maybe you can make it a competition."

<u>Pep:</u>

Kaci: "We were focused on finding a host last week, and then we decided that since clash is gonna be the week after spring break there isn't really a rush."

Activities:

Val: "The yearbook reached out to me since she's in charge of the activities portion, so I wanted to narrow it down to what activities should be in there. I'm gonna meet with my committee and go over planning guides for covid-friendly events. Everything with homecoming looks good except for the rain."

Posters:

Caydence: "For mine, on Friday I started the calendar, and I know some people on Wednesday whose in class are going to finish that. I also put up a women's history poster too."

Graphics:

Lila: "Just the usual, if you guys need help with Women's History Month we're free."

Adjournment: Motion to adjourn the meeting by JT Williams and second by Kanoa Perman. ASU President Aedan Anderson adjourned the meeting at: 12:26 P.M.

ROLL CALL: Ayes: 18 Nays: 0 Abstentions: 1 Absent: 3 Motion approved: 18-0-1

> ASU Secretary Jacqueline Renaud

> > ASU President Aedan Anderson

Activities Director Sandy Mesa